       TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR MAY 7, 2015 

A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on May 7, 2015.
Members Present: Joe Palmeri, Michael Parry, John Taylor, Noah Grunberg
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Chris Macek, Lowell Laporte
Guests: None
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:25 p.m. 

The Board continued the discussion; begun at the previous meeting, on Air B&Bs. Various issues have come up in other towns regarding licensing, health and building codes, and other topics. Shelburne has not yet been affected by this topic though the Board expected it would come up in the future.

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Noah, to approve the meeting minutes of April 2.

Voting in favor: Michael, Joe, John, Noah

Opposed: None


Abstaining: None
A motion was made by Michael, seconded by John, to approve the Shelburne Woodshop hearing minutes of April 2.


Voting in favor: Michael, Joe, John, Noah


Opposed: None


Abstaining: None

The mail consisted of a copy of a letter from the Building Inspector to Elizabeth Bukolsky, denying a building permit for a storage shed and suggesting that she apply for a variance.
New Business
Michael needs to complete the state-mandated conflict of interest training. John needs to renew his training.  Joe and Faye will also need to renew before the end of the year. The online training can be found at www.muniprog.eth.state.ma.us
The Board began a review of the current Special Permit and Variance Forms. The first question concerned the filing fee. The forms say it is $100 but the Board remembered that the fee had been increased. Faye was asked to track that down. It was noted that Shelburne Zoning Bylaw section 15.2.1.1.3 states that the fees do not include the advertising costs for hearings and that all advertising costs are to be borne by the applicant. However, the reason for raising the application fee had been to cover increased advertising costs. It was generally felt that the Town should pay for advertising and be reimbursed through the application fee. This ensures that the hearing notices will be published in a timely manner. The rules for filing an application state that the filing fees would cover the notice of hearings. This discrepancy should be cleared up.
The next topic was Attachment 6 and whether or not the other town Boards need to sign of for Variances or only for Special Permits.

It was suggested that perhaps Town Counsel should be consulted about various questions regarding the application process.

One thing that will definitely be added to the forms is that they are all available online.

Another question was what constitutes "change of use?"
Board members were asked to study the filing rules prior to the next meeting to look for any further changes that may need to be made.
At 9:30 p.m. a motion was made by John, seconded by Noah, to adjourn the meeting. The vote in favor was unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
Document List
Meeting minutes of April 2
Shelburne Woodshop hearing minutes of April 2
Letter from the Building Inspector denying the Bukolsky storage shed
